
Legislative Fiscal Office Emergency Board – September 2022 
 

SUBCOMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION 
 

Item 30: Oregon Military Department 
Rees Training Center Construction Projects 

 
To: Emergency Board Full Committee 
From: General Government Subcommittee 
Carrier: Senator Hansell 
 

The General Government Subcommittee recommends that the Emergency Board increase the Federal 

Funds Capital Construction expenditure limitation for the Oregon Military Department by $2,550,000 for 

the Camp Umatilla Facilities Biomass Heating Upgrades and $1,314,099 for the Camp Umatilla Guard 

Shack; and establish a Federal Funds Capital Construction expenditure limitation of $1,896,000 for 

funding the Rees Training Center Modified Record Fire Range. 

 

The Oregon Military Department has received additional federal funds from the National Guard Bureau 

to complete three projects at the Rees Training Center, formerly known as Camp Umatilla. These 

projects are 100% federally funded with no state match requirements and the additional funding 

provided must be contractually obligated by the end of the federal fiscal year on September 30th. 

 

Federal Funds expenditure limitation for the Biomass Upgrade and the Guard Shack were previously 

provided in legislation during the 2018 and 2021 sessions. Because the training center was still referred 

to as Camp Umatilla at that time, the General Government Subcommittee recommendation must 

reference the name used in statute when increasing the limitation for those two projects.  

 

The Subcommittee recommends approval. 

 


